MINUTES OF THE POLICY & RESOURCES DEVELOPMENT COMMITTEE MEETING HELD ON THURSDAY 12TH JUNE 2014
PRESENT: 
Cllr. Swann (in the Chair), Cllrs, Holmes, Rook and Veitch
APOLOGIES:

Cllrs. Bunyan & Hemsted 

Members who had a personal or prejudicial interest, whether direct or indirect within the meaning of Section 51 of the Local Government Act 2000, or a personal or prejudicial interest defined by the Cranbrook & Sissinghurst Parish Council’s Code of Conduct, in any of the matters appearing on the agenda were invited to declare that interest at this stage. Alternatively, personal interests can be declared at the time when the specific item is being discussed, if a member wishes to speak on an item in which they have a personal interest.

08/14:
Cllr Swann confirmed that he was unable to carry out the internal audit due to the new computer system being installed. The accounts software Scribe had failed to copy over to the new system, however it was hoped the Clerks could rectify shortly.    
09/14: A list of payments made after the June meeting could not be generated due to the computer issue, next month a list totally all payments will be published.
10/14: Cheques for July were signed for payment as per the temporary list filed with these minutes.

These included:


Policy and Resources


    8527.37
Burial and Properties


    1896.87

Environmental Management

    1910.33



      Total
           £12,334.57
11/14:
Cranbrook Rugby Football Club:
The Clerk gave an update on the situation regarding the clubs desire to extend their car park. Peter Mellor had served notice on the Parish Council as trustees of the land informing us that they were submitting a planning application to extend the car park. A previous application had been supported by the police and Parish Council but was refused by TWBC on account of the amount of trees that would need removal. TWBC had suggested an alternative area which was now the site of the proposal. At Members request the Clerk agreed to write to Mr Mellor expressing the Parish Council’s support of the proposal.
12/14:
St.George’s Institute – Gift of land:

Cllr. Rook informed the Committee that he and the Clerk had attended a meeting with Buss Murton Solicitors. There were several issues regarding ‘rights of way’ that needed to be clarified before any progress can be made. Buss Murton confirmed they have advised the St. George’s Institute Committee that as they are acting on our behalf, they will need to appoint their own solicitor.

13/14: Pension Policy:
The Clerk advised the Committee that she had received an email from Kent County Council explaining that regulations stated we were required to publish a policy in connection with the pension provided for the Clerks. Several guidance documents and a pro forma were also sent to assist in the process. A draft was tabled which mirrored the KCC Pension Policy. Cllr. Holmes proposed the draft document be adopted as our policy, this was seconded by Cllr. Rook and agreed. 
14/14: Items for Information:
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